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Correspondence from Germany 

 

Schleife, on December 11th, 1904. 

Dear Volksblatt!  

 It is eventually time to send 

again a few lines.  The weather here 

has become properly warm and mild, 

we have almost every day average 

temperatures in the 40s. The Winter is 

over for one part because from 

November 24 to 30 we had a foot of 

snow and the temperature was only 28 

degrees Fahrenheit, but after two days 

the snow was gone and again people 

are busy with making litter and 

gathering/chopping wood. Also the 

field is prepared for next Spring oats 

and barley. Threshing will wait until 

after Christmas. 

 Yesterday died here Frau Maria 

Sprejz, born Masuka Petscho, aged 63. 

She was the sister-in-law of Christian 

Sprejz who is living in America. Her 

funeral will take place on December 

13th. 

 Last Sunday the music band 

from Zerbka gave a little concert in 

Lehmann’s hall in our village, which 

was attended well. After the concert 

there was a ball that continued late in 

the night until 3 or 4 a.m. 

 Tomorrow there is again a fair 

in Spremberg and on December 19th a 

Christmas market in Muskau. 

 Today I received the visit of M. 

Hantschko, he had no service until the 

next morning. He told me that his 

superior, the train master from 

Spremberg, a healthy and vigorous 

man of maybe 45 years was deceased. 

We are in the middle of our life: who 

knows how close we are from the end, 

or how brief is a man’s life. 
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 The closer Christmas season 

comes, the stronger the preparation for 

this holiday becomes. Every day you 

can see full loads of Christmas trees 

from the mountains in Silesia shipped 

with the train to the capital Berlin. 

 Four new homes have been 

added to our village, more will get 

added next year since some people 

bought land from the Count. Herr 

Steiner, distiller from Weisswasser is 

also supposed to build a new 

glassworks close to the tracks in the 

Spring. 

 Since we are now less in touch 

with Hantschko and I sometimes drive 

past his house with the train, I would 

like to ask the editor of the Volksblatt 

to send it at my address from New 

Year 1905 on. 

 Because there is nothing 

specific to tell from here, and a death 

or a baptism are no rarity, I must close 

now. I wish to the editor as well as to 

all friendly readers of the Volksblatt a 

peaceful Christmas time and a blissful 

New Year. 

 With greetings from Farmer 

Johann Hantscho, also known as 

Schuschk, 65 Halbendorfer Street in 

Schleife, Liegnitz, Germany. 

 

Translated by Hélène Yèche 
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